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PETALUMA CITY GUARD

Petaluma City Guard, First Infantry Regiment, Fifth Division, Second
Brigade
Reference: Dead Office File, Row 5, File 7
Location: Petaluma, Sonoma County
Mustered in November 23, 1864
Mustered out January &, 1868

Commanding Officers

Name Rank Commission
Frank Bray, Captain Nov. 23, 1864 Jan. 4, 1865
C. S. Thompson, First Lieut. Nov. 23, 1864 Jan. 4, 1865
Frank Bray, Captain

(Re-elected March 13 1060)

1liam M. Brown, First Tleut. March 1, 1865 March 11, 1865
- Frank Bray, Captain

(Re-elected March 6, 1867)

Peter Harrison, First Lieut. March 6, 1867 May 7, 1867

Activities:
The Petaluma City Guard was organized November 23, 1864. The
officers elected were Frank Bray, Captain; C. S. Thompson, First
Lieutenant and William M. Brown uﬂd R. Percival, Second Lieutenants.

The Guard was a reorganization of the Petaluma Union #dounted
Rifles, a cavalry unit formed August twentieth of that year.

At that time N. 0. Stafford was chosen Captcin, Samuel Cassidy
First Lieutenant, and John Steward a“u H. toghxel_, Second
B

Lieutenants. ,hci are no records wever, to show whether
its officers were commissioned.

Routine activities were not recorded until after the
ization meeting of November twenty-third, three montl : .
Then a resolution was adopted that the name of the company be
hanged from Petaluma Union Mounted Rifles to Petaluma City Guard,
that the status be changed from Cavalry to Infantry. Thi

y;roved by Brigadier General John H. Hewston, Jr. and on
”enty—uu_ld the company became an Infantry unit attach-
ed to the First Division, Second Brigade.

The corps had a membership of seventy-one non-commissioned
officers and privates in January 1865. This was very gratifying
to its commander Captain Bray. He commented in a Requisition
for ©rdnance to the effect that his command was in a prosperous
condition and he anticipated a maximum membership at the next
meeting. Arms were supplied with reasonable promptness but
commissions were de «VLQ, and the men waited more than two years
for their un1;orms. The company's secretary Peter Harrison,
(later First Lieutenant) wrote to Headquarters August 29, 1866,
CO”flilHWDé that the COchLy had only one commissioned officer,
and that no commissions had been ILC@lV@d by his unit. The
Secretary went on to say that they had been organized over two
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